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22nd May 2020 

Dear parents and caregivers,  
 
I hope this letter finds you all well and staying warm in this wintry weather. I am writing to 

you with news from Debbie Hemming which is below: 
 
To the fabulous Happy Valley Primary School community, 

 
It has been an honour and pleasure to work the students, families and teachers of the Happy 
Valley Primary School community, however, I would like to inform you that I have been 

offered the opportunity to continue in my current role as Executive Leader Primary Learners 
in the Learning Improvement Division. I am excited to continue with my current work as it 
has a direct impact on many schools across the state to support improved learner 

achievement. The decision was difficult to make as I was looking forward to working with 
staff and students again in the busy environment of a school. I know you are in capable 
hands under the leadership of Hazel Robertson and Anthea Bartlett and feel confident the 
school is moving forward positively aiming to support student learning and wellbeing. Good 

luck for the year ahead. 
 
Best wishes, 

 
Debbie 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Debbie for her work and contributions to the 
school throughout her time at Happy Valley Primary School . I know that her knowledge and 
skills will be greatly appreciated as she continues on in her role. Debbie’s Principal role will 

be advertised at some point next term and our Governing Council will oversee this process 
from the school’s point of view. The process will then continue throughout term three and 
possibly into term 4.  

 
Once I am able to confirm the Deputy position for the remainder of the year,  I will let our 
school community know but it is hoped that this will remain constant to ensure continuity. 
 

Please keep up to date with all of our other news on our school blog: 
www.happyvalleyprimary.edublogs.org. 
 
 
Kind regards, 

 
 
 

Hazel Robertson 
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